Symphony Learning Trust



Chair of Trust – Mr Nigel Harrison Chief Executive Officer – Mr Tim Sutcliffe Chief Financial Officer – Mrs Talvinder Tundall Director of Primaries – Mr Matthew Brookes

4th December 2023

Re: Symphony Learning Trust Schools Consultation on joint School Admissions Policy and arrangements for entry from Autumn 2025 onwards

Dear Parents, Carers and Stakeholders

Symphony Learning Trust Schools are consulting on their joint School Admissions Policy and arrangements to take effect from Autumn 2025. You are invited to make comment on the proposed policy and any changes as detailed. The following table shows proposed changes by school.

School	Changes
All schools	Change from single school policy to shared Trust policy containing individual criteria
Ashby Hilltop Primary School	 Priority change – Sibling moved up to Priority 2, Catchment dropped to priority 3
Donisthorpe Primary School	 Priority change – Sibling moved up to Priority 2, Catchment dropped to priority 3 Criteria 5 – Linked Junior School removed as no longer relevant Staff added as Priority 5 Straight line distance dropped to priority 6
Fairfield Community Primary School	 Priority change – Sibling moved up to Priority 2, Catchment dropped to priority 3
Glen Hills Primary School	 Priority change – Sibling moved up to Priority 2, Catchment dropped to priority 3
The Meadow Community Primary School	 Priority change – Sibling moved up to Priority 2, Catchment dropped to priority 3 Staff added as Priority 5 Straight line distance dropped to priority 6
Newcroft Primary Academy	 Priority change – Sibling moved up to Priority 2, Catchment dropped to priority 3
Old Mill Primary School	 Priority change – Sibling moved up to Priority 2, Catchment dropped to priority 3
Orchard Community Primary School	 Criteria 5 – Linked Junior School removed as no longer relevant Priority change – Sibling moved up to Priority 2, Catchment dropped to priority 3 Staff added as Priority 5 Straight line distance dropped to priority 6

Registered Office - Glen Hills Primary School, Featherby Drive, Glen Parva, Leicester. LE2 9NY.

Tel: 0116 2782535

Email - admin@symphonylearningtrust.co.uk

Symphony Learning Trust



Chair of Trust - Mr Nigel Harrison Chief Executive Officer - Mr Tim Sutcliffe Chief Financial Officer - Mrs Talvinder Tundall Director of Primaries - Mr Matthew Brookes

Thornton Primary School	 Priority change – Sibling moved up to Priority 2, Catchment dropped
	to priority 3

A copy of the proposed policy included the proposed changes can be found on the Symphony Learning Trust website: **Admissions Policy Consultation | Symphony Learning Trust**

Schools, parents of children aged 2-18, residents and other members of the public will have the opportunity to have their say on this policy and proposed changes between Monday 4th December 2023 and Friday 26th January 2024.

Consultation responses:

Your views are important to us. Please be assured that no change will be made until everyone has had the opportunity

to have their say. Please respond to admissionsconsultation@symphonylearningtrust.co.uk mark your email as
Consultation Response . Once the consultation is closed, the Trustees will consider the responses.
Manus de la constantina della
Yours sincerely
Symphony Learning Trust

Registered Office - Glen Hills Primary School, Featherby Drive, Glen Parva, Leicester. LE2 9NY.

Tel: 0116 2782535